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MEMORANDUM 

 

FOR  : THE REGIONAL EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR 

    DENR Region IVB 

  

FROM  : THE DIRECTOR 

       

SUBJECT       : PUBLIC SCOPING FOR  THE  PROPOSED NICKEL PROJECT OF 

ALTAI PHILIPPINES MINING CORPORATION (APMC) SET ON 

19 JANUARY 2023 

 

DATE  : 09 JANUARY 2023 

 

 

In compliance with the requirements set under the Philippine Environmental Impact 

Statement System (PEISS) and the DENR Administrative Order 2017-15 “Guidelines on Public 

Participation under the PEISS,” we would like to request a representative from your Office to 

attend the Public Scoping for the proposed Nickel Project of Altai Philippines Mining 

Corporation (APMC) to be located in Barangays España and Taclobo, San Fernando, Sibuyan 

Island, Romblon. The said Scoping is scheduled on: 

 

 

Date  Time Venue 

19 January 2023 

(Thursday) 

1:00 PM 

(Registration starts at 

12:30 PM) 

Covered Court, Sitio Talaba, Brgy. 

Taclobo, San Fernando, Sibuyan Island, 

Romblon 

 

Herewith is the Project Description for Scoping (PDS) documents of the aforesaid projects 

for your reference. The PDS and the Notice of Public Scoping are downloadable at our website: 

www.eia.emb.gov.ph (kindly access the 2022 Notice of Public Scoping link found at the lower 

right portion of our website). 

For more details, you may contact this Office, kindly coordinate with the project case 

handler, Ms. Leonil Marie Gargar (leonil_gargar@emb.gov.ph) or telephone numbers (02) 8539-

4378 loc 132. 

Thank you, and we look forward to your participation.  

  

 

 

     ENGR. WILLIAM P. CUÑADO 
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